

TO ALL NATIONAL WRESTLING FEDERATIONS

Corsier-sur-Vevey, 2nd October 2020/cr/Jdr

Subject: Junior - Senior World Championships

Dear President, dear Secretary General,

We refer to our letter to all National Federations dated 22 September 2020 (attached for your attention) asking about your intentions to participate in the World Championships Junior & Senior in December.

As mentioned earlier, the UWW Bureau had set conditions for the holding of these events, namely having a minimum of 70 % participation compared to figures of previous years.

From the replies received so far, the intentions to participate reach 50%. Many federations in Europe intend to participate, while some federations in the other continents have shared their interest.

It is understood that confirming your participation now may be difficult, given the uncertainties. In this regard, we would like to share an overview of the sanitary measures that the Local Organizing Committee (LOC) - also see attached - will implement during the championships and the requirements that all participants must observe.

Summary of sanitary measures:

- All participants <u>shall</u> present upon arrival at the customs a <u>certificate of negative PCR test</u> of less than 72 hours:
- If, for any reason such document cannot be produced on arrival by any participant (for example, a negative test result dates back for more than 3 days because of a long travel to Serbia), the LOC will provide PCR test in the arrival place with results within few hours (the possibility for rapid test for all participants on arrival is currently also under review);
- In case of any positive test, immediate isolation measures and a dedicated place for such have been planned by the LOC; isolation and treatment will be provided and covered until recovery;
- In such case, epidemiological investigations by specialists will be initiated, in line with the WHO guidelines to ensure no other participant(s) is infected;
- Hotels will be dedicated only for the participants in the championships (no other customer such as tourists, etc.);
- All hotels will have their training place and a schedule will be put in place for their use by the teams;
- Sanitizers and masks will be provided by the LOC during the championship;
- All places (transports, hotels, training place, competition hall, etc.) will be carefully disinfected several times per day;
- Competition mats will be disinfected after every match; every competitor will pass a disinfection barrier when entering the field of play; shoes will be wiped.
- The LOC Medical team will consist of regular doctors for competition injuries, and a dedicated team for all aspects linked to Covid;
- PCR tests and results before departure for all participants are planned so that no one is placed in isolation in their country upon return.

For all these measures to be efficient, the collaboration of all will be required, namely:

- The temperature of all participants shall be measured twice daily and duly recorded on forms provided by the LOC;
- Social distancing, hand sanitizing and the wearing of a mask will be requested from all participants;
- Respect of all instructions required by the LOC.



Based on the foregoing and considering that a number of federations have not yet responded to the enquiry, the deadline to answer (or to <u>change</u> your answers) has been extended <u>until no later than 8 October 2020</u> to inform us of your intention to enter athletes in the World Championships. If you maintain your first answer, please do not re-send it.

We thank you in advance for your kind collaboration.

Sincerely Yours,

Nenad Lalovic President

United World Wrestling

Copy: UWW Bureau

Attachment: as mentioned.